
MEMORANDUM 

Date:  October 9, 2024  

To:  Key West Bight Management District Board 

From:  Karen Olson, Director Port & Marine Services  

Subject: Extension of Eurofins Environment Testing Southeast, LLC Water Testing Contract 

Legistar File: 24-6487 

Introduction 
Recommendation to approve a two-year extension of Eurofins Environment Testing Southeast, LLC Water 
Testing Contract at the Key West Bight, Key West Bight Ferry Terminal and City Marina at Garrison Bight. 

Background 
Resolutions #22-117 and #22-137 assigned the City’s Water Testing contract from Flowers Chemical 
Laboratories, Inc. to Eurofins Environment Testing Southeast, LLC to continue water testing for the Key 
West Bight, Key West Bight Ferry Terminal and City Marina at Garrison Bight. Flowers Chemical 
Laboratories, Inc., 3-year water testing contract was approved through Resolutions #21-270 and #21-277. 

The contract consists of a three (3) year term and is set to expire. The contract allows renewal of the 
Agreement on the same terms and conditions, for an additional two (2) calendar year period. As agreed, 
Eurofins Environment Testing Southeast, LLC will honor the two-year option at the same terms and 
conditions of the contract. 

Procurement 
This contract is budgeted annually in the 405 and 413 Funds. 

Recommendation 
Staff recommendation approval of a two-year extension of Eurofins Environment Testing Southeast, LLC 
Water Testing Contract at the Key West Bight and Key West Bight Ferry Terminal. 


